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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 12th July 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Another busy week at Winkleigh! It was lovely to see so many of you supporting the children 
at Sports Day, despite the weather not being great, the children were brilliant and showed 
real resilience. A huge well done to Year 6’s for helping to run the day, it was so lovely to 
see them running with our youngest nursey children. Well done also to Year 5 and 6 for  
supporting each other during the long distance races, it made me feel very proud of those 
children, as we know some children struggle with these. Thank you Year 5 and 6.  
Thank you also to Mr Walter for organising the day it ran like clockwork. 

I hope the squirrels parents enjoyed their parent lunch on Wednesday, it was great to see so 
many parents with their children. 

Year 4 have had a fantastic time at Escott, they certainly have packed a lot on over the 2 
days. The pictures they sent through looked amazing. A huge thank you to Miss McLean , 
Mrs Elworthy and Miss Jones for giving up their time to go on this residential. As always, it is 
very much appreciated. I am sure there will be a few tired children tonight! 

Thank you to Sam’s Cider, who kindly showed our Year 3 children around the factory  
explaining the process involved in making cider and gave them all a glass of apple juice and 
a biscuit. We appreciate you taking the time to do this. I know the children enjoyed the tour. 

Well done to Year 6 who organised the car wash this week, I think they washed over 30 cars 
and made £160. Thank you to those who also tipped the children, it was very kind of you 
and we appreciate your support. I know I was very pleased with my car! 

I know many of the children will be watching England in the final on Sunday night. If we do 
win against Spain then we would like to invite the children to wear red, white and blue or 
their England kit on Monday. Fingers crossed! 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

 

A note from the Head 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 15TH JULY 2024 

Monday 15th July 

 Wear Red, White and Blue or England Football Kit (if England win) 

 Yr 3 - Sports Coaching/Mentoring at Monkleigh Primary School 

 PE Kit: Year 1, Year 3 

Tuesday 16th July 
 12.30pm-3.15pm Colour Run - Parents/Carers welcome 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 

Wednesday 17th July 

 1pm-3.30pm Squirrels Leaving Party and presentation - parents welcome 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 1, Year 2, Year 5 

 3.30pm-5.30pm Y6 BBQ & Water Fight 

Thursday 18th July 
 PE kit today: Year 2 

 Owls Class - Non Uniform day (Treat from FOWS) 

Friday 19th July 

 2pm Yr 6 Leavers Assembly - Parents/Carers welcome 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 4, Year 6 

 Last Day of Summer Term 

Emails sent this week: Cool Milk, Milk - Free School Meals, Collection on Friday  12th July 2024 - Escot Residential, Orion and the Dark 

- PG Film, Wraparound Care - TFCC, Enrichment Clubs Finished, Colour Run Final Information 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 

Another marvellous week in the nursery!  

Firstly didn't the children do well on Monday at Sports Day it was so lovely to see them  
running around the track with the encouragement of the Fantastic yr6 children.  

Also this week we have created sunshines, made patterns using buttons, enjoyed marble 
painting and continued to make ice creams in our play dough ice cream factory!  

Have a wonderful weekend.  

The Nursery Team  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

Owls Class thoroughly enjoyed their sports day on Monday and I am sure you will all agree 

that they did so well with their events.   

On Tuesday they had a fantastic time in Year One and I think they are all very excited about 

moving up to their new class in September now.   

This week has been our phonics assessment week and we are so impressed with how well 

they have all done. Don't forget to keep reading over the summer Owls!  We still have a few 

reading books missing so if you could please check bookshelves again this weekend that 

would be great.   

In maths, we have been consolidating learning, playing games and practising writing  

numerals.   

We are very much looking forward to our colour run next Tuesday and our special treat day on 

Thursday!   

Have a lovely restful weekend Owls, ready for our very last week of school before the summer 

holidays!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1— Mrs Keast & Mr Saltearn 

On Monday we thoroughly enjoyed Sports Day – despite the drizzly weather! 
Well done to all the children for taking part on the day and also for all the 
sporting skills they have been practising in the lead up to the big day. 

The children were all brilliant on Tuesday with Mr Slocombe and they all 
came back with enthusiasm for their new class in September. 

In Maths this week we have been learning about time. We looked at  
sequencing events using the language ‘before’ and ‘after’. Then we moved 
onto ordering the days of the week and the months of the year. We will finish 
by learning to tell the time to the hour and to half past the hour. 

In English we are completing our sequence about ‘The Slime Book’ and are 
going to each make our own slime! If children want to bring their slime home 
next week please can they bring in a small named pot. Before we make the 
slime we are going to write our own instructions independently. 

Next week is our final week! We are looking forward to the Colour Run on 

Tuesday afternoon and some other fun activities as we celebrate the end of 

term together.  

 

Year 2—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mr Saltearn  

What a fantastic week year 2s have had. On Monday they thoroughly  

enjoyed sports day. The children who had siblings in other sessions had the 

option to go out to cheer their family on!  

During the afternoon they completed our Computing module and they are 

now all confident Junior Scratch programmers!  

On Tuesday they all went into our new classroom. They had a fantastic 

cricket session, a drumming session, circle time and really got the feel of 

their new classroom and the new expectations moving into year 3.  

They have carried on with their English writing an alternative version of 

Handa’s Surprise and in maths they have been looking at how to work out 

extended word problems. They have really enjoyed this aspect of maths and 

they have had some really powerful oracy and discoveries.  

In science, the children conducted an experiment on the waterproofness of 3 

materials, fabric, fabric with a wax coating and rubber. They concluded that 

Mr Mackingtosh’s invention of the mackington fabric, using a rubber layer over the cloth was 

definitely an important moment in keeping us all dry!  

We are looking forward to our final week, we will keep the momentum of learning and have a 

few fun activities too!   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

Year 4—Miss McLean 
 

The weeks are really flying by! I can't believe we only have one full week left of this academic 
year!  

Year 3 have been busy this week, with a range of activities! On Monday, we enjoyed sports 
day, researching and finding out more about the Olympics and their history. We followed this 
up on Wednesday by creating a leaflet to inform our readers.  

We had a fantastic day on Tuesday with Mr Walter in Year 4, getting used to our new  
routines and reminding ourselves of our school expectations before our transition in  
September. I know that he was very impressed with Year 3!  

Yesterday, we visited Sam's Cider, learning more about the factory process and focusing on 
how products in general are made. The children also got the chance to try some apple juice 
and some biscuits! Thank you once again to Mr and Mrs Beardon for their hospitality and 
generosity. As part of this, we also focused on our PSHE curriculum which includes learning 
about alcohol and the associated risks so that the children can make informed decisions. It 
has been fantastic to learn about the manufacturing process using such a local resource.  

Have a super weekend and I look forward to another exciting (and final!) week!  

 

Go to the next page to see the  

photo’s from Year 4s Residential Trip 

to Wildwood Escot Residential 
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WILDWOOD ESCOT 11TH-12JULY 2024 

 

YEAR 4—RESIDENTIAL 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 

Year 5 have had a glimpse of Year 6 this week!  

On Monday, everyone participated in sports day fantastically. Showing determination,  
teamwork and a positive attitude to physical literacy. This was highlighted when the Year 5's 
stepped up to time, record and support the Year 6's as they completed their events! Thank 
you to all parents who came along to support the day. Well done to everyone who took part, 
earning points for their tree groups with Beech winning overall.  

Then on Tuesday, it sounds like everyone had a great day in Year 6 on transition day.  
Writing letters to their future selves of the targets they have whilst completing artwork ready 
for September. Additionally, we had our last cricket session which has been run by Devon 
cricket, funded by a chance to shine. These sessions have been invaluable across the 6 
week programme.  

On Wednesday, we used our computing skills to create some videos to help promote our 
cake sale at the colour run on Tuesday. Whilst on Thursday, we conducted an experiment of 
buoyancy. Making cardboard boats to see how much weight they would take before sinking. 
It was shocking to see the objects that sink compared to a shipping container based on size. 

Finally, on Friday we have planned out the baking of our cakes and prepared any products 
we can.  

Have a good weekend everyone, see you on Monday for the last week! 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 6—Mr Davis 

Money Raised  

£160 
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SUMMER HOLIDAY CAMP 
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FOWS 



 12 

 

 
 

ATTENDANCE 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
FROM 15TH APRIL 2024 
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FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  



 17 

 
 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

To help you find the guidance you need, please visit: 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme/ 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme/ntserver/HelenMoyies$/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates

